
 



 

CATHOLIC FAMILY OF 

PARISHES IN NORFOLK 
 

St. Mary, Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs,  

St. Bernard of Clairvaux, and St. Cecilia 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Website:  www.catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk.dol.ca 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/stbstcstmolqm 
 

Pastoral Team  
 

To reach a staff member, call your Parish Office and use the extension provided 
 

Rev. Augustine Ogundele, Pastor aogundele@dol.ca ext: 222 
Rev. Charles Akinloye, Associate Pastor ctakinloye@dol.ca  ext: 223 
Kathryn Heemskerk, Pastoral Minister kheemskerk@dol.ca ext: 224 

 
Deacon Andy Alway aalway@dol.ca 

Deacon John Doomernik jdoomernik@dol.ca  
Deacon Gerard Van Schyndel gvanschyndel@dol.ca ext: 236 

 

Parish Team 
 

Debbie Drinkwater, Administration Manager ddrinkwater@dol.ca ext: 240 
Rick Hobbins, Coordinator of Property and Maintenance and Custodian-St. Mary 

rhobbins@dol.ca ext: 249 
Mary Zylstra, Finance Secretary mzylstra@dol.ca ext: 241 

Barb Balog, Office Secretary bbalog@dol.ca ext: 0 
Laurie Smith, Bulletin Editor and Scheduling Coordinator lsmith@dol.ca ext: 225 

John Fettes, St. Bernard, Custodian 
Bill Hasilo, Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs, Custodian 

 
 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
 

St. Joseph, Simcoe 519 426-0820 

École Sainte-Marie, Simcoe 519 426-4775 

Holy Trinity Catholic High School, Simcoe 519 429-3600 
St. Frances Cabrini, Delhi 519 582-2470 

St. Cecilia, Port Dover 519 583-0231 
St. Bernard of Clairvaux, Waterford 519 443-8607 

 
 

 

 
Parish Offices 

 
Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs & 

St. Bernard 
110 Adams Avenue, 
 Delhi, ON N4B 1P7 

Tuesday & Thursday 
 8:30 am-12:00 noon 

1:00 pm-4:30 pm 
PHONE (519) 582-1312 

EMAIL olmstbern@dol.ca 
 

St. Mary & St. Cecilia 
211 Union Street 

Simcoe, ON N3Y 2B3 
Wednesday & Thursday 

8:30 am-12 noon 
1:00pm-4:30 pm  

PHONE (519) 426-0887 
EMAIL stmarycecilia@dol.ca 

 

SUNDAY EUCHARIST 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
110 Adams Ave., Delhi 

Saturday Vigil at 5:00 pm 
Sunday at 11:00 am 

 

St. Mary 
211 Union St., Simcoe 

Saturday Vigil at 5:00 pm 
Sunday at 11:00 am 

 

St. Bernard of Clairvaux 
165 Thompson Rd, Waterford 

Sunday at 9:00 am 
 

St. Cecilia 
17 Lynn Park Ave.  

Port Dover 
Sunday at 9:00 am 

 
SACRAMENT OF 

RECONCILIATION 
 

St. Mary & Our Lady, Queen  
of Martyrs 

Every Saturday 4:00 pm-4:30 pm 
 

St. Cecilia & St. Bernard  
of Clairvaux 

Every Sunday 8:15 am or by 
appointment 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
 

“We are a Eucharistic community forming faith-filled 
disciples of Jesus in loving service of God and neighbour 

for salvation” 
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To everything there is a season . . . “a time to be healed . . .”               
We pray for all the sick of our Parishes:  Daphne Jarman, Ruth Lampman, Mark Pastir, 

 Gerta Van Den Hurk, and Rob and Carole Doody 
“a time to die. . .”  

We pray for all the faithful departed:  
    Eternal rest grant unto them 

Please contact our Prayer Line for anyone in need of comfort and solace. We have parishioners who share their gifts and 
gather in a prayerful ministry to pray for whatever request comes to them. 

Prayer Line:  519 582-2431 or 519 426-0788 ~ jeanninekowalsky@gmail.com  

Easter Sunday —April 17, 2022 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

Christ is risen! Alleluia!! 
 

Happy Easter to you and your family. Today’s celebration is with a difference after a long period 
of pandemic. What a great relief that we can all come together as one family of the risen Lord. 

The two years of pandemic also felt like being in the grave, so confined, now we have all risen with Christ. Alleluia!! As 
we rejoice at the victory of Christ over sin and death, we also rejoice at the promise of our own resurrection, when our 
tombs will be empty, and we shall all take on the glorified body like Christ. This love of God for our redemption through 
his Son prompted a thanksgiving response from us today. 
 

I welcome everyone, including those who may be visiting families and friends in our area; thanks for worshipping with us 
this weekend. Your presence is a blessing to us as we jointly testify to the living faith in Christ. This faith must be rooted 
in our hearts not merely as a ceremonial or seasonal faith but as a faith that works. We know that faith without work is 
dead; we are to respond to the practice of our faith not only at Easter but every day of our life. We have resurrected 
with Christ today, never go back to slumber in the practice of faith. We need one another for inspiration on the path to 
salvation as we play our roles in the body of Christ. We know that a human body has many parts; the functioning of 
these parts contributes to the healthy development of the human body. Likewise, we are all essential parts of the body 
of Christ; our presence and involvement will bring a healthy growth to our family of parishes. 
 

The Synodal listening process will begin this week in our parishes. I thank those who already signed up to participate in 
the sessions.  Possibly you discover that life got so busy, and you forgot to sign up, please be informed that you can still 
sign up to participate. 
 

As we celebrate Easter joy, remember to pray, and reach out to those who may be in pain or sorrow, and share with 
them the hope we have in Christ. May the Lord renew our hope in him through the grace of the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
 

Rejoice in the Lord Always! God is greater than our challenges!! 
Fr. Augustine Ogundele  
 
 

 
 

OFFERTORY ENVELOPES 
Please throw away your 2021 offertory envelopes. Use your 2022 offertory envelopes only. If you are in need of 2022 
offertory box set, please contact the office at 519 582-1312 or 519 426-0887. Thanks. 
 
                                                          

 
 
“Development and Peace would like to thank everyone who participated in the 
Share Lent presentations. We would also like to thank the Parish for all of your 
monetary donations so that we are able to continue our work supporting people 
in the Global South on their journey for a more just world."  
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